
Johnstown Saddle Club February 6, 2021 Minutes


Meeting was called to order at 6:05 pm.


Roll call of officers: All officers were in attendance.


Secretary’s report: The October 3rd, 2020 minutes were approved as read.  


Treasurer’s report October - The Royalty has a negative $68.99 in their account after paying for the 
buckles which were $655. We have $5,312.19 in checking after depositing $200 in the form of a 
donation from Stone Canyon and $473 from the Fun Show.  We paid $50 to Grace Place, $500 for 
banquet rental, $2,665 to A Cut Above for buckles, $655 for Royalty buckles, $1,769.04 to Custom 
Tack for awards and $1,205 to Alamo Saddlery for awards. We have $2,552.36 in Savings after 
receiving .10 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of $7,864.55.


November’s report – The Royalty has $1,061 in their account after receiving $1,130 from the auction. 
We have $4,869.19 in checking after depositing $1,130 from the auction. We paid a total of $158 in 
“bucks” reimbursement and $1,338 to Alamo Saddlery. We have $2,552.47 in Savings after receiving 
.11 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of $7,448.66.


December’s report - The Royalty has $687.89 in their account after receiving an additional $80 from 
the auction and paying $453.12 for their crowns. We have $4,523.07 in checking after depositing $80 
from the auction and paying $453.12 for crowns. We have $2,552.57 in Savings after receiving .10 
cents in interest, giving us a total balance of $7,075.64.


Note: Correction to what was read and approved at the last meeting 

January’s report - The Royalty has $687.89 in their account. We have $4,764.07 in checking after 
depositing $360 in member dues and paying $63 to United Waste and $56 for our postbox rental. We 
have $2,552.68 in Savings after receiving .11 cents in interest, giving us a total balance of $7,316.75.


Royalty report:  Cambree reported that the Royalty received numerous donations.  They are; Red Barn 
Liquor for $250, Hall Chiropractic $200 and Mountain View Ortho for $50.  The royalty has nothing 
else of significance at this time to report.


Old Business: None.


New Business: Paige went over the rules regarding dogs as this seemed to get out of hand last year. 
Susan’s dogs are the only ones to be on the property due to the fact it is her arena. Outside dogs are 
not allowed, we ask our members to obey this rule and notify other guests of this rule.


Mandy brought up the long days at the show. We discussed the number of classes, having a scanner/
printer for a second set of class sheets, running two gates and the using walkie-talkies. We will put 
some of these suggestions into place, however, one of the long days was due to a judge which will not 
be hired back.  After that long show we saw an improvement on the flow of classes, especially when we 
ran the equitation and pleasure classes by age back to back. We will see how the May show goes to see 
if we need any additional changes.




Dana brought up the use of volunteers to help.  The concern is that our members need to get their 
volunteer hours in for year end.  Please consider as a gymkhana only participant might want to show up 
to the show to help out and the vice a versa. 


Dana also asked if we can recycle ribbons, the answer is “yes”.

 

Amy mentioned her drill team named “Herds of the West” and they would be willing to do the Grand 
Entry or performance. We will see about the time factor.


New Members: Bonnie Stevens, Rhonda Beach, Rockie Stockwell, Kaylee Beach, Elizabeth Ciccone, 
Kaarin and Kira Scoma, Rachel Zwickle, Renae Renzelman and Izzie Bokelman.


Member time:  Nothing to report.


Bills to be paid:  None.


Next meeting will be held on March 6, 2021 at 6:00 pm, at Grace Place.


Meeting was adjourned at 6:47 pm.


